Anniston Runner’s Club
November 11, 2013, 6:00 PM Animal Medical Center
 Executive Board Present: Nancy Grace, Mark Lentz, Brooke Nelson, Leah Stuart, Hayley Gregg and Carla Willingham
Executive Board Absent: Past President Ed Turner 
Extended Board Present: Eric Burrage (left at 6:51pm), Amie Hinton (arrived 6:35) , Cheryl Lentz

Extended Board Absent: Paula Roberson, Holly Doktor, Valerie Burrage, Angie Bryant, Michelle Butler, Todd Henderson
Guest: Tom Downing

Meeting was called to order by President Nancy Grace at 6:09 pm. 
Old Business:

1. Committees Reports:
a. Grand Prix Report: Eric Burrage reported that he will finish out the year as Grand Prix director but will be unable to serve in the upcoming year. Eric brought a letter for review to send to the Race Directors of races who wish to be considered a Grand Prix event and be put on the ballot for vote. Some of the criteria are they must be willing to offer an ARC race discount of at least $2. After all reviewed the letter, Cheryl Lentz suggested that we add a section for the Race Director to choose if they are not interested in being on the ballot. Eric has an email of all of the Race Directors for the local Race Directors. The letter goes out to all of the area and not just the previous Grand Prix selections. Mark Lentz, Eric Burrage and the Grand Prix committee will meet in the near future to discuss which races indicated they wanted to be put on the ballot. The ballot will go out for vote in January and the winners will be revealed at the Annual Banquet in January. 
b. Nominating committee Report: There was no representative from this committee to offer a report. 
c. Accounting Firm-We have had no response to the letter we sent asking Joan Sanders & Associates to reconsider and take us on as clients again. At this point, we will begin searching for another firm. 

I. New Business:

a. Annual Banquet-The annual banquet is tentatively set for January 25th, 2014, the same day as the McClellan Mall Half Naked Half Marathon. A venue and menu are currently being organized. On the day of the banquet, the 1200 mile club, MAD (mile a day) club and Grand Prix winners will be announced. Jim Parham will send out email requesting shirt sizes of the members who will qualify for 1200 mile club. Brooke brought some examples of previous years shirts and designs. It was decided that Opportunity Center would be contracted to design and print the shirts again this year. Amie Hinton spoke regarding styles and colors available. Leah will check to see how many socks are left before we order more. The venue for the banquet was also discussed at length, with Cheaha Brewery, Anniston Country Club, Struts, Classic on Noble and Prime being considered for options. Brooke will contact venues and bring back to the board the best offers from each company.

b. New ARC race proposal- Tom Downing took the floor to present an idea for a new ARC race to be held in the spring of each year. Mayor Stewart was very excited about the prospect of having a spring run to showcase the city in bloom.  A proposed 4 mile route was presented. Tom indicated that Mayor Stewart requested that the name Anniston be included in the name of the race. ARC will not ask for city money as this run will not be in competition with Woodstock, ARC flagship run. Perhaps the City of Anniston will donate in kind. Mr. Downing left the meeting and more discussion was had regarding a new run. Things to consider:

i. Seed money to start up race

ii. Is course certified

iii. Will we be able to support it since we tax volunteers already with the 3 races already under ARC umbrella

iv. Perhaps can pilot for one year to see what response it gets

v. Spoke about having a different distance, perhaps a 5 mile course since the proposed course is challenging and hilly

vi. Could get the community/schools involved with coloring sheets for students since unlike Woodstock, it will occur while school is in session

vii. Would it cause controversy showcasing the more eye pleasing neighborhoods?

viii. ARC giving up the 50k and 100 mile race this year so wouldn’t be too hard to have another race. Would probably be small the first year and it takes time to build a race

ix. If we are looking to do a different type of race, why not try a duathon or trail run to attract bikers and trail runners? This run is not different enough from Woodstock. 

c. Walking Division-discussion regarding a new division specifically for slower runners (existing, not Rookie Runners) and walkers was discussed. ARC wants to embrace all walkers/runners and make them feel welcome.  This will not be a new division in the fact that it will require a leader, but we will promote training runs etc geared towards this type of runner. 
d. Rookie Runner report-Amie Hinton reported that RR will begin again on January 6th. She requests 2 volunteers from ARC each night (M, Tu and Th) at 5:45 on the Golden Springs 5k course. They will use the smart phone Couch to 5k app and volunteers will run/walk alongside the runners and man the intersections. Considering purchasing yard signs for direction since it is difficult to see the course markings at night. Also spoke about a volunteer spreadsheet so that if we have enough commit to one night a week, we won’t have to use the same members every time unless they just wanted to come out. 

e. Mark mentioned that some divisions of the ARC aren’t being utilized. Suggested putting a list/survey of divisions offered to see which ones the members are using or interested in using. We may hear some ideas for divisions we haven’t offered before (like walking division).  Also mentioned that it would be a good idea to have a division leader meeting each quarter to see progress. Mark made a motion and Brooke seconded to upload the survey. 

f. Enews- Brooke mentioned that the enews should be sent out more regularly. She is still getting Facebook requests from folks asking questions about Woodstock results and such. It was suggested to have one enews pertaining to race results and one pertaining to general information. 

g. Membership Chair report-Cheryl Lentz distributed some information on online running site options for managing membership. Some of the sites offer options on recording mileage, creating databases etc. Cheryl will research a little more and try some of the options out and report back at next meeting. Cheryl also suggested a change to the membership from with the addition of a section that asks what the runners are looking for. What groups would they like to be part of…. women’s running, youth running, etc. Cheryl also mentioned that we would need membership cards printed soon and offered a suggestion of assigning each member/family a number. Will discuss more at next meeting. 
h. Grand Prix meeting- Mark reported that the Grand Prix committee met and have some interesting ideas to make some races more appealing. Ideas included:

i. Having categories like Athena and Clydesdale

ii. Have an overall points category so that the runners with higher points will pull out of their age bracket and others will place in the age brackets

i. Plucked Turkey report-Mark distributed a report from Paula. Everything is on schedule. First 200 registrants will receive glasses with Plucked Turkey logo. Carla will be designated sweeper to avoid anyone being left out on the course. 

j. McClellan Park Medical Mall Half Naked Half Marathon-Brooke is going to check with Bruce Green again about being the Race Director. Will report via email when she finds out. The thought about growing our ARC races instead of creating new races was brought up again during this discussion. 
Having no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:29 pm
